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Notes from the Principal, Mrs. Roux …

The next few weeks will be busy ones with several exciting events scheduled, report cards coming home soon, and the
anticipation of the upcoming holidays. Please be sure to review the important upcoming dates below so that you don’t
miss any of these important things.

As another reminder, it is definitely getting colder; however students will still be going outside several times a day.
Please send your child to school adequately prepared to play outside. If your child needs anything at all - warm coat,
boots, hats/mittens, etc, please do not hesitate to reach out to our office as we always have extras and the ability to get
whatever we need.

Reminders this week include:

● At this time, we are still asking that students be dropped off at the main entrance where a staff member will
greet them and escort them inside.

● Daily dismissal time will begin with parent pick ups at 3:00, followed by bus dismissals beginning at
approximately 3:15. Parents are asked to pull up to the entrance and your child will be brought out to meet
your car.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have questions, concerns, or need support for your child or your family.
Have a great week!

(email: lroux@rsu3.org school phone: 948-2280 home phone: 568-3980 cell: 323-0990)

Notes from the Office:
Our office has recently received the 2023 Neighbor for
Neighbor Holiday Assistance applications from WCAP.
If your family is in need of holiday food baskets and/or
gifts, please call the Office and an envelope will be
sent home with your student. The application due
dates are as follows: For Thanksgiving is November
1st and Christmas is December 1st.

Be sure to wear your favorite holiday pjs
when you join us for our upcoming
holiday brunch - see details below.

Important Upcoming Dates…..

11/22-24 - Thanksgiving Break

Week of 12/4 - Report Cards come home

12/8 - Holiday Brunch

12/21 - Holiday Variety Show

There will be an in-person volunteer orientation
session on Tuesday, November 14th beginning at
3:30 pm at the Mount View Complex. There is also
an online orientation session that you can do
from the comfort of your home. Reach out to Jenny
Tibbetts for more information. She can be reached
via email at jtibbetts@rsu3.org or you can call her at

568-4640 x1413. Thank you!

mailto:lroux@rsu3.org


Check out what’s happening at Troy School … Week of: 11/6

K/1 Our beginning of the year math focus on numbers 0 - 10 has
turned into a bustling math environment of working on
numbers in the teens and beyond! Students are using concrete
materials to show understanding of numbers through 20. They
are learning/reviewing what the value of a 1 is in a number
such as 17.

In reading, we are enjoying reading fairytale favorites and
practicing retelling the stories using characters’ names and
vocabulary from the text.

2/3 This week in 2nd & 3rd we reviewed the seven continents. We also
started our research project on a state they would like to learn
more about. In math 3rd graders are starting their work on
division and 2nd graders continue their work on place value.

4/5 From the Students:

My favorite thing we did was writing. There was an object and you had to write a
story about it. (Like a ladder and a turkey). By Anna
Thankful Turkeys
Wemade a paper turkey andwrote on the feathers each day. We
added a feather andwrote what we are thankful for that day. By Lillian

In Social Studies this week, we learned about Amerigo Vesspucci and where he

traveled. He travelled from Europe to the Americas. Amerigo Vesspucci was

friends with Christopher Columbus . He was jealous of Columbus, so he

became a traveler too. By Ava

This week, we learned how to be good learners (engaged learners). 1.

Disrupting is (doing behaviors that is) distracting others. 2. Avoiding is

looking for ways to avoid work. 3. Withdrawing is being distracted from the

work, daydreaming. Then on the other hand, 4. Participating is doing the

work, paying attention. 5. Investing is asking questions related to the



learning, realizing there are things worth learning. 6. Driving is setting

goals for themselves based on what the class is learning, seeking feedback

from others. (ask us where we think we are as learners. 1-3 are not

engaged, 4-5 are engaged) By Zach

Intervention Many groups are working on reading comprehension.
I can tell the important parts of a story or text.

When talking about a book, we encourage readers to open the book
and use it to guide their discussion of the important parts. They can
look at the pictures, title, headings, bold face words, etc… to help
them remember and talk about the important parts in their own
words. If it is a fiction story, students need to use the characters’
names and talk about the important parts of the beginning, middle,
and end in order. For nonfiction texts, students should talk about the
topic and the big idea about the topic. Then they can give examples
and evidence from the text to support the big idea.

Music This week K-3 students started composing using classroom
percussion instruments. As a group they created a piece of music
and performed it for the class.

3-5 students are hard at work on their songs, the first group having
finished theirs.

PE Mr. Ballard was fortunate and got to go to a P.E and Health
conference at the Samoset. There were people from all over the
country and lots of new ideas/activities and games. He is very happy
to be back and can’t wait for “Game On”. let’s go

Library Non-fiction November taught us all about hippos in K/1! Grades 2/3
are really getting into The Wild Robot, and we can’t get enough! It’ll
be great to see where Roz is headed next. Grades 4/5 started The
Wild Robot Protects, and wanted to keep reading! This is a great
series to read at home if you haven’t tried it yet.

Agriculture Tis the season for falling leaves! This week, our K-4 students
investigated leaves. We learned that leaves are food factories for
plants. Then we drew, measured, and labeled leaves, and made leaf
rubbings. Our fifth graders honed their leaf observation skills by
cutting a leaf in half, gluing one half to paper, then carefully drawing
the symmetrical other half. The results were stunning!



Just for fun, all are encouraged to wear holiday PJs - students, staff and families too!










